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Letter from the leadership

Dear friends:
The work we are doing at Arapahoe Community College is making a significant impact in our 
community.  In a time when the news from around the world is not always uplifting, we are proud to 
be an enlightening force in our region and beyond. We are honored to share our annual report for our 
2016-2017 fiscal year. 

• �In July 2016, ACC received gifts of training equipment and more than 10,000 hours of annual 
clinical placement for the EMT and Paramedic students of Colorado from HealthONE and Swedish 
Medical Center. This allows ACC to offer one of the most comprehensive EMS education 
programs in Colorado! 

• �In September 2016, ACC was ranked eighth on Washington Monthly’s “Best Colleges for Adult 
Learners – 2 Year Colleges” list for 2016! 

• �In January 2017, ACC announced the construction of a $40 million campus on a 14-acre 
site in Castle Rock, estimated opening in fall of 2019. The Collaboration Campus will bring 
together education, business and the community to create a unique resource for delivering seamless 
education and workforce training. Educational partners Colorado State University and Douglas 
County School District will articulate with ACC to create a smooth pathway from high school 
diploma to Associate degree to Bachelor degree. 

• �In March 2017, ACC student and ACC Foundation scholarship recipient Leah Porter was selected 
as a 2017 Coca-Cola Community College Academic Team Gold Scholar! 

• �In May, 2017 we celebrated our 50th commencement ceremony! For over 50 years we’ve been 
honored to help students move mountains and positively impact their families, their work place and 
their communities. 

The mission of the ACC Foundation is to develop and leverage strategic partnerships for financial 
support of teaching and learning at ACC. Thanks to our very generous supporters and partners we had 
a very successful year. There is no doubt that ACC students need this financial assistance. In 2017 a 
total of 1,335 students applied for scholarship support. We were able to award an unprecedented 
$504,572 in scholarships to 329 hardworking and deserving students. A large part of this was due 
to the Colorado Opportunity Scholarship Initiative’s matching grant and your investments to pull down 
the match. 

We had the honor to accept donations from hundreds of individuals, businesses and foundations. Many 
who have been investing in ACC for years! We also had the pleasure of creating a number of named 
scholarships from new friends including: Todd and Elisa Mata who established the Clue Room Business 
Student and Clue Room STEM Scholarship; Joe Roos and the Hide in Plain Sight Scholarship; the 
Corn Family who established the Linda Corn Memorial Scholarship; Terry and Charlotte Quarton 
who established the Quarton Family Nursing Student Scholarship and Quarton Family Automotive 
Student Scholarship; and Fred Dare and the Harmony #61 Masonic Lodge Scholarship. 

We hope you will take a moment to read through some of the notes from our scholars in this report. They 
are beyond grateful for what you have done for them. We know that they will continue to put forth the 
effort to graduate or transfer because of the opportunity you’ve provided. 

Thank you, 

Diana M. Doyle, Ph.D	 Marty Post	 Courtney Loehfelm
ACC President	 ACC Foundation Chair	 ACC Foundation Executive Director

Diana Doyle, Ph.D
– �ACC President

Marty Post
– ACC Foundation Chair

Courtney Loehfelm
– �Executive Director
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Arapahoe Community College Foundation

Board of Directors 2017
Chair:

Marty Post, Small Business Ownership Consultant

Secretary:
Rhonda Lord, Owner, Express Employment Professionals 

Treasurer:
John Trujillo, Principal/Portfolio Manager, West End Wealth Management

Directors:
Randy Anderson, Financial Consultant, RJ Anderson Financial, LLC
Libby Bortz, Licensed Clinical Social Worker, Private Practice
Kenneth Garry, Owner, Kenneth D. Garry Insurance Agency
Andy Hancock, S Metro Denver, Colorado Springs, Mountains, FirstBank 
Kevin Kostoff, Senior Loan Officer, Kostoff & Co/NOVA Home Loans
Perry Leyden, Mentor District Manager, Starbucks Coffee Company
John Libby, Regional Sales Manager, Money Mailer 
Karen Myles, Community Volunteer  
Katie Seyl, Senior Vice President – Douglas County, FirstBank
Austin Smith, Shareholder, Ogletree, Deakins, Nash, Smoak & Steward, P.C.
Charlie Vail, DVM, Littleton Equine Medical Center
Ned White, CEO/Architect, Intergroup Architects Inc.
Kevin Wong, Client Relationship Manager, UMB Bank 

Ex-officio Members:
Diana Doyle, President, ACC
Diane Hegeman, Vice President for Instruction, ACC 
Donna Chrislip, Executive Director, Center for Instructional Advancement, ACC
Denise Lefort, Faculty Representative, ACC
Matt McKeever, Dean, Community and Workforce Partnerships, ACC

Staff Members:
Courtney Loehfelm, Executive Director
Vanisha Douvon, Foundation Program Coordinator
Christine Villegas, Accountant
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Fiscal Year 2017 • July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017

Revenue & Expense

Programs, Scholarships and Expense  	 $934,107.00

Revenue and In-Kind Support  	 $820,333.22

Contributed Services 15%
Contributed Items  7%

Fundraising Event Revenue 3%
Grant Income 36%

Interest & Investment Revenue 5%
Individuals 23%
Foundations  7%

Business/Organizations 4%

Education Programs 86%
General Administration 6%

Fundraising & Community Outreach 8%
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Thank you so much for your generosity in 
funding the Parker Artists Guild Scholar-
ship. I am so very grateful and honored 
to be a recipient of your award again 
this year. 

I have continued to maintain a 4.0 GPA 
and was inducted into Phi Theta Kappa 

Honor Society. I am proud to report that I was hired by a small 
printing company to be their graphic designer. Because I’ve 
taken my education seriously, learning all I can, I was able to 
get this position. It has been a tremendous learning opportunity. 
One of the most challenging aspects of this career path is get-
ting the experience all employers want. Because I was able to 
get this job, I am enhancing and practicing everything I learn 
in school and am well on my way to being highly competitive 
in the job market. I continue to look for extra opportunities to 
apply my knowledge and skills outside of class assignments and 
work, such as entering design competitions, to gain even more 
experience. 

Receiving this scholarship is a blessing. It motivates and encour-
aged me to work hard and do my best while maintaining my 
GPA, and to finish my degree. I love studying Graphic Design 
and I am so excited to finally be working in a career that utilizes 
my artistic skills. 

Thank you so much for your confidence, support, and willing-
ness to help me achieve my goals, and to be successful in im-
proving my life. 

Sincerely and in gratitude, 
Hollyn Stegall Class of 2018

It is now near the end of spring semester 
and final exams and papers have been 
occupying the majority of my time. It was 
such a wonderful surprise to see the 
email from the Arapahoe Community 
College Foundation regarding the Board 
of Directors scholarship this past week. I 

am so appreciative to the Foundation and have one less worry 
knowing that I can look forward to some additional help with 
my tuition this year.

In past semesters, I had been limited in the number of classes I 
could take due to finances. This past semester has been my first 
time I could take a full load of classes. While it has been a busy 
semester, I have enjoyed the learning process immensely. Know-
ing that I can once again increase my course credits and take 
more classes this fall semester is extremely motivating. 

I want to say that I am deeply grateful for the additional help that 
this scholarship provides. I plan to continue to “pay it forward”. 
This summer will present me with some opportunities to continue 
to volunteer with both The Food Bank of the Rockies and We 
Don’t Waste which help the disadvantaged in our community. I 
plan to continue to see out similar opportunities to volunteer my 
time and give back to our community.

It is with heartfelt appreciation that I thank you again for this 
award that will go a long way in helping me to achieve my goal 
of completing a degree in nutritional science.

Sincerely,
Brandi L. Baldwin Class of 2017

It is with great joy and gratitude that I 
accept your scholarship. Working full-
time as a single mother, it has been diffi-
cult providing adequately for my daugh-
ter. Because of your generosity, I will be 
in a much better position to meet my fi-
nancial obligations during my fall semes-

ter and for that I will be forever grateful.

I am excited for this journey ahead of me and working towards 
creating a brighter, more stable future for my family. I have al-
ways had a strong passion for “fighting” for equality and what is 
right. The Paralegal program at Arapahoe Community College 
will be challenging yet intriguing and I look forward to all that 
it has to offer. After completing the program, I plan on working 
in family or civil rights law. I hope to someday be in a financial 
position where I am able to give back, just as you do.

Thank you again for this opportunity and selfless contribution.

Cordially,
Jennifer Soo Johnson Class of 2018

ACC scholarship recipients

From the Heart
Thanks to your generosity, our students’ lives have been changed. ACC scholars are more likely to earn higher GPA’s than 
non-scholars; take more credits, moving them towards graduation sooner; persist semester to semester; seek tutoring or other 
support services; complete their degree or certificate; and/or transfer to a four-year institution. The following pages contain 
the heartfelt words of appreciation directly from our scholars.  
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I am very excited to find out that my hard 
work is being recognized and wanted to 
thank your team for this special opportu-
nity. I want to study as hard as I can and 
make a change in the information tech-
nology industry. Thanks to your team, this 
scholarship will make things easier for 

me as I plan to transfer into a university for my bachelors and 
need funds for it. I am currently attending Arapahoe Community 
College to get my associates in computer information systems 
and am a first-generation college student with financial need. 

I am currently going into my second year of college this upcom-
ing fall and am taking summer classes currently. Over the course 
of my first year in college I started an unpaid internship volun-
teering for Health One care in the IT department. I am still doing 
volunteer work for Health One care and getting as many hours 
of knowledge and experience that I can get

Again, I really appreciate this opportunity that came my way and 
can’t thank your team enough for choosing me as a contender. 
This scholarship will be a big helping hand for my transfer to a 
university here soon. Being a first-generation college student I 
want to make my family proud and make sure I make something 
big of myself. Thanks to you guys, that may be possible now that 
I have an opportunity of receiving funds to advance my educa-
tion, Thank You!

Sincerely,
Azmeer Faheem Class of 2018

I would like to thank you on your time 
and generosity that you have granted, 
allowing for a great opportunity ahead 
of me! I am honored to receive this schol-
arship this semester and truly grateful to 
you. I am going to be attending my fourth 
semester at Arapahoe Community Col-

lege in the Spring of 2017, working towards my Associates in 
General Arts. My long term goal is to earn a degree in creative 
writing and become an author for teen, new age, and adult 
novels and literature.

I have been writing since I was very little and before I knew how 
to spell. Telling stories has always been a passion of mine.

I also plan to take writing workshops to long-term care patients 
at children’s hospitals and organizations because I feel, very 
strongly, that children’s voices are the most profound voices in 
this world. I have also been writing a novel and hope to find a 
publisher soon.

Thank you again for your generous donation and this wonderful 
opportunity! 

Frankie Smith-Angell Class of 2017

To the men and women who make this 
award possible,

I would like to take a moment to humbly 
say thank you for your altruistic approach 
when funding the 5280 Solutions Schol-
arship. I am genuinely appreciative and 
honored to have received the award.

I am attending school as an adult learner, studying Computer 
Information Systems with an emphasis in programming. I have 
maintained a 3.93 GPA and have earned 45 credit hours com-
pleted so far. I am excited to complete my degree, as it is some-
thing I promised myself I would do when I was younger and did 
not have the opportunity to go to college. Now that I am near-
ing the end of my journey, I have begun looking ahead. What 
else can I accomplish that I never imagined possible?

Fix the internet, that’s my plan. Well, the state of web design 
actually. We have hundreds of years of design theory to work 
with, and all of the technological tools to make browsing the 
internet a wondrous journey. Yet nearly every site I see is built 
on Twitter’s Bootstrap CSS framework in one of three layouts... 
Boring! I plan on changing that. I believe I will graduate with the 
skills I need to start my own successful web design and develop-
ment firm, intently focused on bringing an end to the conventions 
we think of when we hear the word “Website”.

Receiving this scholarship has granted me a renewed sense of 
motivation to complete this degree program. When we near the 
end of any goal we often experience fatigue. But now I feel like 
a marathon runner receiving that last little cup of water before 
the finish line. It’s the final stretch, and I am making long strides 
towards that ribbon. 

Again, I would like to thank you for your confidence and good 
will in helping me to achieve my goals.

Humbly and sincerely,
Jakob D. Vendegna Class of 2018

ACC scholarship recipients — continued
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I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you from the bottom of my heart 
for your great generosity in funding the 
Foundation Board of Directors Scholar-
ship. I am extremely honored to have 
been chosen to receive this award and I 
am very excited about the opportunities 

that this scholarship opens up for me. I am currently a second 
year student studying Languages and International Relations at 
Arapahoe Community College. Ever since I was a child I have 
had a very deep passion for learning languages and settling 
conflicts, after living in the Israel for five years this passion has 
gone on to become my career goal. I am currently fluent In 
English and Hebrew and working on developing fluency in 
Arabic and German. This scholarship will be a play a very big 
part in helping me achieve my goals next semester as I will be 
able to cut down on the hours I work and spend more time 
studying and learning.

After finishing the Fall 2016 semester with a 3.75 GPA, I am 
very excited to join ACC’s honor club in the spring. Once I 
graduate and receive my degree, I plan on working towards my 
goals of helping resolve conflict in the Middle East.

Thank you again for your generous contribution to the scholar-
ship program at Arapahoe Community College. I look forward 
to meeting the Board of Directors and thanking everyone in 
person for the great opportunities you provide for us as students 
at ACC.

Sincerely,
Esther Bellinsky Class of 2017

I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you for your generosity in funding 
the ACC Foundation Board of Directors 
Scholarship. I am extremely honored to 
be the recipient of this award.

I am currently an undergraduate fresh-
man majoring in Business Administration 

Entrepreneurship, and my GPA is 3.73. I have completed 34 
credit hours by taking classes as a part time student for the past 
2 years. My goal is to complete my Associates degree here at 
Arapahoe Community College then continue on to the University 
of Denver to complete my Bachelor’s degree, Master’s degree, 
and ultimately conclude my double major with a Ph.D. in Psy-
chology.

While attending school I have been involved with the President’s 
Advisory Board, the Inclusivity & Diversity Council, as well as 
being a member of the PTK Honor Society. Since enrolling at 
ACC in January of 2015, I have maintained a position as a 
work study in the eLearning department. It is an honor, and a 
rewarding privilege to assist faculty and students with the D2L 
Learning Management System.

Receiving this scholarship motivates me to maintain my GPA and 
complete my degrees. I enjoy being able to give back to the 
community while completing my degrees. 

I thank you for your confidence and willingness to help me 
achieve my goals.

Rick Root Class of 2017

Thank you so much for donating to the 
ACC Foundation Board of Directors 
Scholarship. This donation will help me 
in my ultimate goal of being a neonatal 
nurse. I am humbled and honored to ac-
cept this scholarship. I am in my third 
semester of my associate’s degree in 

nursing at Arapahoe Community College and this scholarship 
will greatly help me finish the remainder of my degree.

I have a 4 year old son who was born with severe asthma. Due 
to this being undiagnosed we spent over a month in the Chil-
dren’s Hospital in Denver with my son on a breathing tube in an 
induced coma. The nurses and doctors there saved my son’s life. 
I knew then and there that I wanted to provide the same care for 
others that my family received. 

I currently work as a CNA at HealthSouth Rehabilitation Hospi-
tal in Littleton. I work part time to try and help pay for nursing 
school on top of normal life expenses. My time there has shown 
me that I made the right decision to pursue a career in nursing. 
I love helping others in a time of need.

Your generous contribution to the ACC Foundation Board of 
Directors Scholarship is greatly appreciated. It will go a long 
way to helping me fulfill my dream. 

I look forward to meeting you at the reception. 

Thank you,
Anne-Sophie Curtis Class of 2017

ACC scholarship recipients — continued

ACC Foundation 2017 Report to Investors	 7



NSMOVE MOUNTAINS

I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you for providing me with the 
Western Welcome Week Scholarship! I 
am extremely honored to be a recipient 
of this year’s award. Currently, I am a 
sophomore here at Arapahoe Communi-
ty College, pursuing an A.A.S. degree 

in Criminal Justice. Obtaining this degree will enable me to help 
and serve others while giving back to the community. 

Criminal Justice has always been a part of my life journey. I 
began my journey in criminal justice when I joined the military in 
2005. Here, I gained much knowledge and experience in col-
laborating with others and implementing tactics to ensure public 
safety. Today, I work as a 9-1-1 operator where I continue to 
learn and grow within the criminal justice field. 

Once I obtain my A.A.S. in Criminal Justice, I plan on transfer-
ring to a four year institution where I can obtain my B.A. in 
Criminal Justice. Doing this will enable me to do more for my 
community, while working towards self-sufficiency for my family. 
Although this seems like a long journey, providing this scholar-
ship has paved my path to success and I am forever grateful. 

Thank you again for your generous contribution and your help in 
ensuring students such as myself have access to a great educa-
tion that leads to life-long success. 

With Gratitude, 
Leah Jackson Class of 2018

My name is Trang Khong, the recipient 
of Arapahoe Community College Foun-
dation Board of Directors scholarship.

I just finished a busy semester with 12 
credits in the classes that I thought I could 
never apprehend them. It was so hap-
py to wrap up the semester with good 

grades; however, happiness is never everlasting. The whole 
month of December I cannot work as my baby sitter leaves the 
country. With such a difficult baby, I cannot rely on anyone else 
to take care of her. While I have been spending my whole day 
watching my baby, I really worry about the next month’s bill. 
Your gift just comes in right at the moment I need it. Every tiny bit 
of your gratitude relieves huge loads on my shoulder. Every year, 
your gift always lights up my pathway. 

From the bottom of my heart, I thank you for your generosity. I 
wish to know you in person so that I could come and give you 
all big hugs. 

May you and your family have a successful New Year like I do!

Best,
Trang Khong Class of 2018

I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you for your generosity in funding 
the Foundation Board of Directors Schol-
arship. I am extremely honored to be this 
year’s recipient of the award. Currently, I 
am a freshman General Studies student 
with an interest in pursuing an Associ-

ate’s of Nursing Degree, here at Arapahoe Community College. 
I was a Licensed Psychiatric Technician for the state for 3 years, 
and Nursing has been my passion since I was very young. 

I currently do not work and take care of my two beautiful chil-
dren, but in my spare time I take my children and go volunteer 
at our local food bank and make meals for our local firefighters, 
my husband is currently a volunteer firefighter when he is not 
working.

Receiving this scholarship motivates me to maintain my 4.0 GPA 
and complete my degree. I look forward to being able to give 
back to the community once I being my career in Nursing. 

After I obtain my Associate’s degree of Nursing from Arapahoe 
Community College I plan on transferring to the University of 
Colorado at Colorado Springs to continue and obtain my Bach-
elors of Nursing Degree. 

Thank you again for your generous contribution to the scholar-
ship program at Arapahoe Community College. I hope that I 
have the opportunity to meet you in person at the college’s schol-
arship luncheon this fall. 

Sincerely,
Shayna L. Peck Class of 2020

ACC scholarship recipients — continued
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I began attending Arapahoe Community 
College to pursue a double major in 
Electrical Engineering and Computer Sci-
ence and am still on that same path. I 
have been able to expand my knowl-
edge of many areas while at ACC in-
cluding and, more importantly, my field 

of study. I joined the Colorado Space Grant club this semester 
and was able to learn more about engineering as a whole and 
it has fortified my drive to continue in this field and with my de-
gree. I plan to stay at ACC through the following academic 
year and finish the series of calculus classes as well as other 
classes that will be necessary to transfer to a four-year institution, 
such as the University of Colorado, where I hope to attend after 
graduating with my associate degree. I will also stay in the 
DemoSat and Robotics clubs while in school next year and try 
to take more of a leadership role. During this summer, I will be 
back in school and I plan on work as an intern with a company 
that is in the field I want to work in, giving me a hands on learn-
ing experience and in turn expanding my knowledge base, 
which I plan to incorporate while in school. Reliant on what 
classes I am able to finish and able to take this fall, I plan to 
graduate from ACC this fall. 

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Solomon Sidhu Class of 2017

What a gift! Thank you so very much for 
your incredible generosity and kindness 
in funding the ACC Board of Directors 
Scholarship. I am truly humbled to be 
chosen for such a generous award. 

I have just completed my first semester as 
a fulltime, “non-traditional” student, and 

was pleased to finish it with a 4.0. My goal is to apply for the 
nursing program next spring here at Arapahoe Community Col-
lege. I know quite a few people who have graduated from the 
nursing program over the years and have only amazing things 
to say about ACC and all they have to offer! 

I am beyond excited to have the opportunity to reach my life-
long dream of becoming a pediatric nurse and helping chil-
dren in their time of need. With your generous help and sup-
port through this scholarship, I am certain I will be successful in 
reaching that goal. 

Thank you once again for your support of this amazing scholar-
ship program and for selecting me as the recipient. Your gener-
osity and funding will go a long way in helping me reach my 
goals and aspirations. 

Sincerely,
Denise Beaman Class of 2020

I would like to take this time to thank you 
for your participation in the Arapahoe 
Community College Foundation Board 
of Directors Scholarship. I cannot express 
how grateful I am for your generosity to-
wards Arapahoe Community College 
students. I feel incredibly privileged to 

have received this year’s award. I am currently a nursing student 
in ACC’s ADN program. As a late college student, I am grateful 
to have begun this journey.

I currently work at Craig Hospital, specializing in spinal cord 
and traumatic brain injury rehabilitation. I am a “tech”  which 
is essentially a nurse aid with a focus on our specific patient 
population. I cannot wait to become a nurse and experience 
different patients and situations both in the hospital as well as 
outpatient.

Working at Craig provides several volunteer opportunities. Our 
therapeutic recreation department works on getting our patients 
back into the community. Whether that be as simple as a bus 
ride to the mall or a day boating at Cherry creek, we do any-
thing/everything we can to involve the community. It is an ex-
tremely rewarding career I am looking forward to.

After Arapahoe’s ADN program, I will continue my education 
with UCCS to obtain my BSN. Following that I plan to attend 
medical school. Due to the ever-changing nature of the medical 
field, my education will be a priority. It is imperative to stay in 
tune with all of the new techniques and advances, and therefore 
my education will be continuous.

I thank you so very much for considering me as the recipient to 
this amazing scholarship. I appreciate your generosity.

Sincerely,
Shelby Cell Class of 2017

ACC scholarship recipients — continued
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I can’t describe how thankful I am for this 
opportunity. Thanks to your generosity, I 
will be able to finish my associate’s de-
gree this summer without have to worry 
so much about the financial burden. I am 
so grateful to be a part of such a won-
derful community that offers so much sup-

port and guidance to help students with their educational career. 
Throughout my time here at ACC I have had the pleasure for 
meeting some amazing people, and made friendships that will 
last a life time. I don’t think I could have chosen a better place 
to begin my education.

As a mother of two small children, being a full-time student, 
and only working part time, there has definitely been a struggle 
financially. We have pushed through for the last two and a 
half years knowing that the outcome would be well worth the 
struggle. I can’t wait until I can start my career and provide for 
my family the way I have always dreamed of. As I am one of the 
first people in my family to go to school, this is a pretty important 
goal of mine. I have made it this far already, and I know the end 
is just around the corner!

Again, I am incredibly grateful for the generosity and assistance 
you have provided me throughout my educational career. I hon-
estly don’t think I could have done it without your help. You are 
changing people’s lives, one student at a time!

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Harold Class of 2017

It is with great pride and sincere appre-
ciation that I accept the Technology 
Scholarship Award. Thank you so very 
much for extending this amazing gra-
cious gift to my family and I! 

I currently work in Criminal Justice Infor-
mation Management, and have for the 

past 11.5 years. During this time, there have been significant in-
creases in our use of technology, information sharing, and auto-
mated systems. With the growing use of technology, I realized a 
need to have a better knowledge base in computer information 
systems and the benefits they may offer. With this knowledge, I 
could assist with time management proficiencies and work per-
formance enhancements for my Team and my Department. In 
addition, I plan to use my knowledge obtained through the as-
sistance of this scholarship to ensure the technology we have put 
in place is being used to its highest purpose, and to help other 
agencies in my field to do the same.

Again, thank you very much for your assistance in making my 
educational goals attainable! 

Respectfully,
Jennifer Degenhart Class of 2018

I just wanted to be able to thank you for 
this incredible kindness that you have of-
fered upon me with your scholarship. I 
am honored to have been selected as a 
recipient, and will strive to be worthy of 
the recognition you have provided me. I 
also wanted to be able to tell you that I 

think it is amazing what you are doing for us students. Many of 
us, myself included, often have trouble being able to keep up 
with school, and keep up with our financial burdens. I am grate-
ful not only for myself, but for all that you have done up to this 
point.

While I have just finished my first semester, and only have 14 
credit hours completed, I am proud to proclaim that I am cur-
rently rocking a 4.0 GPA, a standard of which I intend to main-
tain throughout the duration my education at ACC, as my goal 
is to be accepted into the Massachusetts Institute of Technology 
to study computer science and artificial intelligence.

So to reach my goal, the degree I am pursuing here at ACC 
is an Associate of Science in Mathematics, with a focus on 
computer science. Furthermore, I have been actively involved in 
several school clubs, the most notable of which being the Honor 
Society, Phi Theta Kappa, which promotes academic excellence 
and community involvement.

Receiving this scholarship helps me stave off the cost of educa-
tion, and makes it possible for me to devote my time to studying 
and become a more involved part of the community. 

Thank you for your confidence and willingness to help me 
achieve my goals.

Sincerely,
James Vogenthaler Class of 2017

ACC scholarship recipients — continued
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My name is Chaim Bellinsky and I am a 
recipient of the Hide in Plain Sight Schol-
arship. I am writing to express my sincere 
gratitude to you for making this scholar-
ship possible. I was thrilled to learn of 
my selection for this honor and I am 
deeply appreciative of your support.

When I was fourteen I moved with my family to Israel. I at-
tended a religious school in Israel all throughout high school, 
and dreamed of getting a formal secular education. As soon as 
I got the opportunity, I moved back to America with plans to go 
to college. I worked hard to obtain my GED and started classes 
this past semester at ACC. I am currently majoring in Graphic 
Design with hopes of opening my own firm. The financial as-
sistance you provided will be of great help to me in paying my 
educational expenses, and it will allow me to concentrate more 
of my time for studying.

By awarding me this scholarship, you have greatly lightened my 
financial burden. This will help me find a stable place to live, 
and for that I am extremely grateful. Your generosity has inspired 
me to help others and give back to the community. I hope one 
day I will be able to help students achieve their goals just as 
you have helped me. Thank you for your investment in the future 
of students like me.

Sincerely, 
Chaim Bellinsky Class of 2018

It is with incredible graciousness and ap-
preciation that I write this letter. I am more 
than honored and humbled by your in-
credible generosity in offering me the 
Colorado Opportunity Scholarship. 
Thank you!

I am a Nursing Student at Arapahoe 
Community College with dual enrollment at Metro State Univer-
sity, where after completion of my RN, I will be moving onward 
and upward to complete my BSN. Currently, I am working at 
Jefferson County Public Schools in the Student Health Office as 
a Clinic Aide. It is here, and through the care of my four sons, 
that I have found my calling to help children in a health care set-
ting. Through the aid of your scholarship, I will be able to attain 
this goal. Words cannot express fully how this feels, but please 
know, it feels absolutely fantastic!

This opportunity has not only offered me incredible faith in the 
future of my family, but will also help in the aid of so many other 
children that I will be able to help once I complete my degree 
program. I have full intentions of paying my gratitude forward 
through my actions as a nurse. Your contribution will never be 
forgotten. 

Thank you, so very very much, in your generosity to improve our 
lives. It means the world to us.

With sincere gratitude,
Gina Petrini (and Chris, Kai, Mason, Giovanni & Jacobe) 
Class of 2017

ACC scholarship recipients — continued
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NSMOVE MOUNTAINS

Every year, the ACC Foundation hosts three signature events to raise funds to support the ACC Foundation mission. These 
include the Affordable Arts Festival, the Grapes and Hops to Grads Wine Tasting and Silent Auction, and the Promoting 
the Power of Education Scholarship Luncheon. Thank you for attending and supporting these events. The following pages 
contain photos from these successful and memorable moments. 

2017 in review

An Outstanding Year
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5900 S Santa Fe Drive, Campus Box 43 
Littleton, CO 80160 

303.797.5881

e-mail: foundation@arapahoe.edu
www.arapahoe.edu/foundation


